
Barneveld School District
“...a community striving towards

excellence in education.”

Frequently Asked Questions

Are masks going to be required? Masks are required when indoors and on
school busses.

Will there be a virtual option for students? There will not be a virtual option.  Students
will be attending in person.

Will we require vaccines? No

How will the district verify vaccines? Parents will be asked to sign a consent form
at registration. The Barneveld School district
will hold the position that a student has not
been vaccinated if permission to view the
information on the registry is not granted or
evidence is not provided by the
parent/guardian/adult student that he/she
has been vaccinated.

Are we still going to measure/watch close

contact and the 15 minutes over the 24

hours?

If there is a confirmed case, grade level
families will be notified and we will monitor
for symptoms as well as provide follow-up
testing.

How will my student receive instruction while

he/she is isolated?

Teachers will be in continual communication
with students and families, providing physical
and digital materials. Students will have
access to materials in Schoology or SeeSaw
Teachers will work with students upon their
return to make up missed content.

Who will you listen to, CDC, DHS, County

Health?

CDC as a primary and in consultation with the
local health department. They provide
recommendations, but it is ultimately the
decision of the local governing body.

Will Covid-19 testing be available at school? Yes



How much does the test cost? There is no cost for the testing

Who will be tested? Students who are either symptomatic or who
are identified as a close contact

What routines and procedures from last year

will carry over?

● School day 8:10-3:15.
● Pick up/drop off will be in the front of the

building.
● Nightly sanitizing
● Social distancing when able
● Sanitizing stations at entrances and

throughout the building.
● Mask breaks throughout the day

Close Contact Protocols We will follow Iowa County Health
Department Guidelines (link)
As long as masks are being properly worn,
contact tracing, and quarantine will not be
necessary. This will allow students to stay in
school if there is a confirmed positive case
within the classroom

Who will be notified if there is a confirmed

case?

A notification will go out to the entire school
that there is a confirmed positive case.
Additional communications will go to
students/families if the confirmed case was
from your child’s class.

How will co-curriculars be run? Games will be open to the general public as
well as live-streamed on our youtube
channel. Face coverings are required for
participants as well as spectators.

Will masks be required for co-curricular

activities?

Yes, for indoor events.

Will you use a 7, 10, 14-day quarantine? A student who tests negative after the 7th
day of exposure will be allowed to return to
school. If he or she is not tested, they would
remain out for at least 10 days but no more
than 14.

What will the transportation guidelines be? All students will be required to wear face
coverings while using school-provided
transportation.

https://www.iowacounty.org/departments/COVID-19/IowaCountySchoolGuidanceLinksandDocuments



